	 Bradys Run Sanitary Authority

	
      2326 Darlington Road . Beaver Falls . PA . 15010   Telephone: 724-891-2058  Fax: 724-843-9665



Dear Valued Customer:




    


March 14, 2016
 As a new year is once again upon us, we would like to take this opportunity to provide you with a few updates and changes.  We ask that you read this letter carefully and in its entirety.

Rates:  The first thing that everyone asks is, when and how much the rates are going up.  We are happy to report that for the sixteenth year our rates will remain the same.  We have not had a rate increase since January 2000, and are working very hard to keep them the same.
A question that we often hear is, “Why are our rates the highest in Beaver County?”  The answer is, they are not.  There are several communities whose rates exceed ours and several more are about to go through major expansion projects, resulting in rate increases.  We have posted a comparison sheet on our website if you are interested in seeing how we compare to other communities.
New feature: Email Billing.  We have added a new feature to our billing program that allows us to send out the bills via email.  For those individuals who travel frequently for work or pleasure, or those who are lucky enough to head south for the winter, you don’t need to worry about the mail catching up to you.  The email bill will also include a link to our website where you can make your payment online using a credit/debit card.  With the email option, you will also be receiving your bill two to three days earlier than in the regular mail.  If you are interested in this feature, send us an email to brsa@bradysrunsa.com and we will get you set up.

ACH Payments:  One of the options for paying your bill is to use ACH.  On the due date of the bill, the money will be transferred from your account to us.  As long as there are funds in the account, you will never be late with your payment.  This option eliminates the hassle of writing out a check and mailing it or bringing it to the office.  There is no fee for this option and only requires you to fill out a simple form, along with a voided check with your bank information, and return it to us.  Payments can be made either quarterly or monthly.
Credit/Debit Cards:  In addition to paying your bill either by check, cash, or Automatic Bill Pay, we have added the option of using your credit/debit card.  Payments can be made by going to our website and following the instructions under the Billing & Payments link near the top of the page.  
The biggest complaint we have heard with this payment option is the convenience fee that is applied to each transaction.  This is the fee that is required for the processing of the payment with the credit card companies.  Instead of passing the cost on to all of our customers as some businesses do, we felt it was only fair that the people using this option should pay the fee.   
Payment Due Dates:  To avoid a penalty, payments need to be in our office by 4:00 PM on the due date.  If you mail your payment, be sure to allow enough time, usually two to three days, for the mail to get to us.  We cannot be responsible for the mail service and a penalty will still be applied if the payment arrives late.  If you have used online bill pay through your bank, a paper check may still be issued, instead of an electronic transfer, it can take five to seven business days for the payment to reach us - please allow enough time for the process to work for you. 

Holding Checks:  When we receive checks for payment, they are processed with the bank on the same day or next business day.  We do not check the dates or hold the payment for a later date.  If you do not have funds in your account to cover the payment, you could be assessed an NSF fee from both your bank and us.

Service Termination:  When accounts become delinquent, and we start the service termination process, either by water shutoff or digging and capping your lateral, we no longer accept personal or business checks.  The reason for this is due to the large number of NSF checks that we are receiving.  The only payment options acceptable at that time are cash, credit/debit cards, money orders, cashier’s checks or certified funds.
 
Lateral Inspections:  Any time that a property is sold, transferred or refinanced we require two things to be accomplished.  The first is a lien letter where we will verify if any liens have been filed and the amount required to satisfy it.  The other is to schedule a lateral inspection.  The inspection could consist of a visual, dye, smoke or video inspection of the property and line.  We will be looking for sump pumps, downspouts and any unauthorized drains going into the sewer system.  Inspections need to be scheduled at least one week in advance, are conducted on Thursday morning and take about one hour if all goes well.  The current fee for the inspection is $150.00.
Properties that pass will receive a certificate of compliance that is valid for one year.  Those properties that fail will have six months to complete the necessary repairs and have the property reinspected.

Repair Projects:  During the next several years you will be noticing several repair projects affecting our system.  The first will be several spot repairs of our main sewer lines, fixing holes and cracks in our pipes.  The second project will be the rebuilding of several of our manholes.  They have been slowly eroding and need to be fixed before they fail.  Both of these projects will start as soon as weather permits.

Another project we are looking at, possibly next year, is to relocate part of our main line along Rte. 51 to the other side of the highway.  Two of our manholes are now standing in the middle of the stream and our only option is to move the line.

The last project is to rebuild the stream bank along our plant.  It is slowly washing away and in time could compromise the integrity of some of our structures.  This is a million dollar plus project.  We are working with the Army Corps of Engineers for the repair.  Right now, we are waiting on final approval and (hopefully) federal funding assistance.
Website:  Our website, www.bradysrunsa.com, is up and running.  We try to keep the site updated with current information and what is happening with the Authority.  If there is anything in particular you would like to see on it, let us know and we will do what we can to make it happen.  

Thank you for your cooperation and we look forward to serving you with reliable and affordable sewage service.

Robe Liljestrand, Chairman



David M. Smilek, Secretary  
